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Councillor Name
and Role on

Outside Body (for
example, Observer,

Trustee, Director)

Vince Settle  Councillor rep on Arts Working Group

Email cllr.vsettle@fylde.gov.uk

Period this report
covers (date):

Jan to July 2017

Name of Outside
Body:

Arts Working Group

How often does the
organisation meet?

And how often
have you

attended?

Every 2 months and have attended all except 1  [on holiday]

Key issues arising
for Fylde Borough

Council

The Acquisitions and Disposals Policy for the art collection has  now been scrutinised
by a legal professional and will now require to be discussed/approved by the Tourism
and Leisure Committee.

 Examples of issues could be those that may affect decisions regarding budget setting,
challenges for residents, policy changes that affect partnership working etc

Who did you
inform of these

issues within Fylde
Borough Council?

Senior management are already aware.

In the light of these
meetings, is it

worthwhile for the
Council to

continue to have a
representative/repr
esentatives on this

body?

Yes

Any further
comments?

None
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Councillor Name
and Role on

Outside Body (for
example, Observer,

Trustee, Director)

Mrs Sandra Pitman - Representative on Fylde YMCA

Email cllr.spitman@fylde.gov.uk

Period this report
covers (date):

January - July 2017

Name of Outside
Body:

Fylde YMCA Sub Committee

How often does the
organisation meet?

And how often
have you

attended?

Quarterly meetings in the year; I attended the two held in February & May 2017

Key issues arising
for Fylde Borough

Council

Cost of repair & maintenance of St. Anne's swimming pool.
Development of swimming skills among children & health, fitness & wellbeing among all
age groups.

 Examples of issues could be those that may affect decisions regarding budget setting,
challenges for residents, policy changes that affect partnership working etc

Who did you
inform of these

issues within Fylde
Borough Council?

Chairs of Tourism & Leisure & Finance & Democracy

In the light of these
meetings, is it

worthwhile for the
Council to

continue to have a
representative/repr
esentatives on this

body?

Yes

Any further
comments?

The issues with lockers & air circulation at St. Anne's pool were still ongoing & the
contract problems with Crudens not finally resolved.Information received was from
YMCA as FBC officer was not present at the two meetings I attended.Use of St. Anne's
pool has increased and the addition of gym facilities there now contributes to the
popularity & profitability of the pool. Rural Splash, an older facility struggles against
competition from Ribby Hall but dry site activities are being developed. Refurbishment
of facilities in Lytham & St. Alban's Road have been undertaken & membership sales
have risen. The programme of sporting activities for young women (Y Women Can) has
been very successful.
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Councillor Name and Role on Outside Body 
(for example, Observer, Trustee, Director)  

 Councillor Brenda Blackshaw 

Email:  brenda.blackshaw@fylde.gov.uk 

Period this report covers (date): To Sept 2017 

Name of Outside Body: Trustee Meeting Lowther Pavilion 

How often does the organisation meet? 
And how often have you attended? 

Due to mis communications, and my hospitalisation my first meeting 
was July. It was a very interesting and informative meeting. 

Key issues arising for Fylde Borough Council 

(continue on a separate sheet if necessary). 

Lowther was successful in obtaining 25K in funding for the new 
proposed Digital Projector & Motorised screen to enable films 
to be shown.  These film’s will be specialized and used 
alongside many groups.   The cinema will not clash with the 
present Cinema in ST Annes.   There is being a studio built, 
again funding obtain by way of grant, where this equipment 
will be housed.  Welcome to ask me any further questions on 
the proposed films.   I personally think this is a good project for 
the Fylde. 
A question was raised regarding the upgrading of the Pitch & 
Putt and the Tennis Courts.   I informed Mark Wilde of this and 
his response was that FBC have only a limited funding on 
refurbishing the Pitch & Putt, but none for the Tennis Courts.   
I realised we have a beautiful Tennis Court Area in a bad state 
of repair, and not used to the fullest.   The income from these 
courts last year was £700!. The other problem is the Health & 
Safety issue due to the state of the courts. 
However Ian Brooks, Fylde Officer was aware of this, and he 
had been approached by Lytham Tennis Club regarding 
Lowther Courts.  We had a very detailed meeting and will be 
putting their proposal to FBC and Lowther.  The Lawn Tennis 
Association is involved with this proposal.    We will give a 
more detailed report on this when I have presented the details 
to Lowther Trustees. 
The Trustees are working very hard to obtain funding for the 
Theatre projects. 

Who did you inform of these issues within 
Fylde Borough Council?  

 

In the light of these meetings, is it 
worthwhile for the Council to continue to 
have a representative/representatives on 
this body? 

 

Any further comments? (continue on a 
separate sheet if necessary) 
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Councillor Name
and Role on

Outside Body (for
example, Observer,

Trustee, Director)

Director

Email tim.ashton@lancashire.gov.uk

Period this report
covers (date):

2017

Name of Outside
Body:

Lytham Town Trust

How often does the
organisation meet?

And how often
have you

attended?

quarterly, regularly

Key issues arising
for Fylde Borough

Council

Relationship between Lytham Town Trust and The Heritage Trust for the North West.
FBC awarded a grant of £300k and negotiations continue as to how this grant has been
spent

 Examples of issues could be those that may affect decisions regarding budget setting,
challenges for residents, policy changes that affect partnership working etc

Who did you
inform of these

issues within Fylde
Borough Council?

CEO

In the light of these
meetings, is it

worthwhile for the
Council to

continue to have a
representative/repr
esentatives on this

body?

Yes

Any further
comments?

Little has changed since my last report.



Outside Body Councillor Report rec’d? 
Tourism and Leisure Committee, 7/9/17 meeting  
Closing date Thursday 24 August 

 
 

 Arts Partnership for Lytham Raymond Thomas Nil report advised  
 Arts Working Group Vince Settle Received  
 Fylde Arts Association  Raymond Thomas Nil report advised  
 Fylde Coast YMCA Partnership Board Sandra Pitman Received  
 Lowther Trust Brenda Blackshaw Received  
 Lytham Town Trust Tim Ashton Received  
 St Georges Day Festival Committee Richard Fradley Nil report advised 
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